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Awesome…and that’s a fact Jack.
Lion Lisa Kaufmann, District Governor
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Lions’ News

In the words of PIP Brian Sheehan, Lions are awesome and that’s a fact Jack. The 106th Internation-
al Convention in Melbourne did not disappoint. It was an incredible experience and one I will not 
soon forget. As I write this newsletter, Lion Glenn and I are still in Melbourne, and I am enjoying a 
view of the city from our hotel room. 

The convention began with our fourth and final day of training for our DG year. We received a 
preview of what to expect for the 2024-2025 Lions year, IP Fabricio Oliveira’s theme and goals. 

The day was capped off with a celebration banquet and time to connect with friends we 
made along our journey is part of DG Group 31.

Make Your Mark is the 2024-2025 presidential theme. In everything we do as Lions, 
whether we are fundraising, serving, or giving we are making a mark on individuals, our 
communities and beyond. Now is the time to plan what you are going to do as a Lion 
and a club to make your mark. Please share how you are making your mark through 
social media, newspapers, in our newsletter and with the Lions Magazine. The more we 
share, the more the word gets out what Lions do.

There are a number of goals LCI has sent for each DG and their district. This month I 
am going to focus on membership. Our district has a goal of adding 205 new Lions, 
ending the year with a net gain of plus 4 and adding one new club. In order to track our 
progress, there will be a report in each newsletter. 

There is a new look to the newsletter and would like to hear your thoughts. You can provide them either to me
(lionlisakaufmann@yahoo.com) or to the newsletter editor (5M2newslettereditor@gmail.com).  If you have suggestions as 
to what to add, remove or change please send it our way.

In closing, please keep those impacted by the flooding in your thoughts and prayers. Lion Glenn and I have been keep-
ing any eye on it from abroad. On CNN this morning, there was coverage of the flooding, and it looks completely devas-
tating. There have been many contacts from our Lions family in MD5M asking how they can help. PDG Anna 
Wickenhauser has been spearheading the effort and much more information will be forthcoming (if not already by the 
time you read this).

Lions Rock!

“Rock and roll is not one music but many.” Robert Palmer.
Similarly, Lions is not one person but many all coming together to Serve!

Contact Us:
District Governor Team
DG Lisa Kaufmann	 lionlisakaufmann@yahoo.com
1st VDG Shermayne Cross	 shermayne.c@live.com
2nd VDG Chuck Toltzman	 circlethay@gmail.com

Submit newsletter articles to: 5m2newslettereditor@gmail.com

http://m2lions.org
mailto:lionlisakaufmann@yahoo.com
mailto:5M2newslettereditor@gmail.com
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Welcome to the New Lion Year!
Lion Shermayne Cross
1st Vice District Governor

Congratulations to DG Lisa who is 
now the District Governor of 5M-
2. It all happened in Melbourne, 
Australia during the 106th Interna-
tion Lions Convention. Can’t wait to 
hear about the experiences she and 
PCC Glenn had during their week in 
Australia. Also, International Pres-

ident Fabricio Oliveira was installed to his new position 
and Dr. Patti Hill is now the Immediate Past President and 
the LCIF chairperson. Congratulations are in order for all 
the newly elected Presidents, Secretaries, Treasurers, Vice 
Presidents, Directors, and Cabinet members in 5M-2; your 
official start date was July 1.  

A “New Lion Year” could symbolize a fresh start, new 
projects to undertake, and goals to set in your own clubs. 
If your club has never worked to complete the Club Excel-
lence award this would be a wonderful goal to start with. 
Clubs must meet specific requirements in four catego-

ries: Membership, Service, Leadership & Organizational 
Excellence and Marketing.  Most clubs are already doing 
projects that will fit into these categories and by tweaking 
or adding 1-2 additional items you will meet all the goals. 
Use the application as your road map to succeed in all cat-
egories. You can download an application at: lionsclubs.
org 

I am working on the 2024-25 Directory and finding a few 
clubs who have not registered their President or Secretary 
in the Portal. Please complete that as soon as possible. If 
you need help with anything on the Portal, please let me 
know or 2VDG Chuck Toltzman.

FYI: LCIF raised $75 million dollars this past year. WOW, 
AWESOME, UNBELIEVABLE!!!! Thank you to all Lions in 
5M-2 who donated to the Foundation. The great work 
continues…

Enjoy your summer with car shows, festivals, fairs, corn 
feeds and all the wonderful helping hands that Lions do. 

Until next time…”Be Kind, Help Others, Have FUN, Make 
a Difference in Your Community”
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Hello Fellow Lions!
Chuck Toltzman
2nd Vice District Governor

This being my first of about thirty 
newsletter articles that I will be writ-
ing for the Lions of 5M-2. My mind 
has been on what I should say that 
sounds intelligent, honest, sincere, 
and entertaining. While I will not be 
able to hit on all four cylinders in 
one article, I do hope that over the 

next three years I can at least do one of these in a single 
article and accomplish them all by the end of three years.

On the fourth of July we celebrate our Nations birthday. 
This got me thinking about the Lions birthday. We do not 
often celebrate it. But do we know when and where the 
Lions started? For sure the first meeting was on June 17, 
1917. By a group of twelve men led by our founder Melvin 
Jones. Later that year they held their first National Con-
vention in Dallas Texas. Twenty-two clubs were represent-
ed by Thirty-six delegates. Not exactly a booming orga-
nization yet. By 1920 there had been many clubs joining 
the organization here in the United Sates and in Canada. 
So, at a convention held in Windsor Ontario of that year 
giving the organization is proper name “The International 
Association of Lions Clubs.” 

Now Lions are recognized by their emblem throughout 
the world. It consists of the Gold Letter “L” in the circular 
purple. Bordering the circular gold area with “Lions” at 
the top and “International” on the bottom. The Lion has 
two faces, representing the past and the future. The motto 
“We Serve” was adopted. Purple represents loyalty to 
friends, self and integrity of mind and heart. Gold symbol-
izes sincerity of purpose, liberality in judgment, purity of 
life and generosity in mind, heart, and purpose towards 
humanity. The slogan of “LIONS” means: “Liberty, Intelli-
gence, Our Nations Safety.”

Today the Lions have over 1.4 million members in over 
210 countries. We are currently working to get over the 
1.5 million members within the next couple of years. But 
we need to have every club’s help and every member to 
make this happen. I would like to start with every club in 
5M-2 getting at least one new member. This would be 
an awesome start getting to our goal of 1.5 members. I 
will be tracking each club this year to help you make it 
happen. If you need help, please reach out to one of the 
District Governor’s team so we can be there to help. 

I am here to serve you, help serve others.
“We Serve”
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5M-2 Disaster Relief
Lions of MD5M, 
District 5M-2 is currently facing  
unprecedented devastation caused by heavy 
rains and flooding. Massive flooding is now 
impacting nearly half of Minnesota. More 
than 20 river gauges across the Upper  
Midwest have hit major flood stage, with 
more rain expected in flood-soaked areas. 
It is imperative for Lions to take the lead in 
supporting fellow Lions and the communities 
we serve during this challenging time.
We are looking for help to all those that have 
suffered great loss and destruction due to the flooding.  
Water levels on the Minnesota, Mississippi and Crow rivers are expected to see their highest levels in 
at least a decade.

5M-2 District Governor Lisa and her Disaster Relief Team have devised a plan to assist Lions Clubs 
in 5M-2 as they navigate through this unfamiliar territory.

Our district is exploring avenues and will be seeking a grant from LCIF. Unfortunately it’s times like 
these, that we Lions realize the importance and need for LCIF and why it’s necessary for all of us to 
support our Foundation.  Where there’s a need, LCIF is there!
The Lions of  5M-2 will also need donations to supplement the LCIF grants, as they have greater  
flexibility and less restrictions, and can be used to fill in the gaps left by the LCIF funds.

Stay tuned for updates from the Disaster Relief Team on ways you can contribute financially and 
with your skills.
Remember, you are not alone in this endeavor. Your Lions family stands united with you. As
Helen Keller once said, “Alone we can do so little; together we can do so much.”
On Behalf of the Leadership Team of 5M-2

 Any questions please email Lion Rose @ 
 rthies001@gmail.com.
 Mail to:  
 Attn: District 5M-2 - Disaster Relief
 Cornerstone State Bank
 P O Box 128
 Green Isle, MN 55338-0128 
 Venmo is @District5M2
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NORTHERN PRIDE LIONS FORUM
FRI. SEP. 20 - SAT. SEP. 21

BEST WESTERN PLUS KELLY INN
100 4TH AVE S,  ST CLOUD, MN 56301

Email: npllfmd5m@gmail.com
https://forum.northernpridelions.com/

FORUM REGISTRATION

includes: Friday appetizers,
Saturday Continental

Breakfast, Saturday luncheon
Deli Buffet & Saturday evening

banquet.

Learning, Networking, and Inspiration

Keynote Speakers 
Past International President Lion Brian Sheehan 

& Lion Lori Sheehan

All Lions are invited to attend!
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Minnesota Lions Hearing Foundation 
D FEET WALK was held at the  MN Landscape Arbore-
tum June 1st. This is the major fundraiser for the Hearing 
Foundation. The weather was beautiful and a fun day was 
had by all. Thank you to all the Lions that volunteered to 
help with putting up tents, registration, making and serv-
ing food and overseeing all the childrens’ projects.

Interested in the Affordable Hearing Aid program?
Applications are available on the Lions Hearing Founda-
tion web-site.

Trustees: PDG Kathleen Bleckberg  and Lion Wanda 
Breimhorst.

Photos
submitted by:
Jordaness, 
Carver, and 
Le Sueur 
Lions

Kidsight is continuing to grow with more Lions being trained and clubs requesting cameras. 
We currently have four cameras in the district and two clubs, NEW and Chaska Lions whom 
own their own cameras.  If our district is in a bind we can use those clubs’ cameras.  It is best 
to get dates for camera use scheduled sooner than later. To reserve a camera please contact 
Lion Harry Klenke lm.klenke@outlook.com or phone 952-445-0289.  I have a new partner this 
coming year, Lion Carol Oraskovich cro1547@yahoo.com or phone 952-212-2674. Lion Carol 
is from the Norwood West Carver Lions Club.  We had 20 Lions attend the recent Kidsight 
Training in Arlington. Thank You to PDG Nancy Mathwig in assisting in obtaining the site.

Kidsight is looking for volunteers at the Minnesota State Fair. Kidsight is completed on youth 6 months to 18 years of age 
all 12 days of the fair. 5M2 day at the fair is Thursday August 29th. There are 4 shifts, and one does not need to know 
how to operate a camera to volunteer.  We need at least 6 volunteers per shift. We are located in the KARE 11 Health 
Care building. As a thank you for volunteering, you will receive per snail mail FREE complementary tickets to the state 
fair.  We need Lions to volunteer as soon as possible. You may have a friend who is not a Lion assist in this project. Below 
is the Sign-Up genius address to volunteer. Thank You. Please contact Lion Harry if you are having problems.

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/5080D45ADAC2FA7F58-48608689-state#/

mailto:lm.klenke@outlook.com
mailto:cro1547@yahoo.com
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Camp Volunteers Needed Sunday, July 28 and Thursday, August 1 
Thanks in advance to all the Lions Clubs that have supported Camp Sweet Life - 
for kids with Type 1 Diabetes!  We are in our 14th year of providing diabetes camp 
and could use a few volunteers!

Volunteer Needed Specifics:

Location of Camp:  Camp Courage, Maple Lake MN (8046 83rd St. N.W.    Maple 
Lake, MN 55358)

Dates needing volunteers:  Sunday, July 28th and Thursday, August 01
Doing what: helping with registration, driving a golf cart, helping with Tie-Dye activities!

To volunteer - contact Lion Rene’ Maes at  507-995-6910 cell or email Rene at Rene.Maes@campsweetlife.org

Below is a specific need for volunteers from 2pm - 5pm on Sunday, July 28th helping with a tie-dye activity.

Sunday - 2pm – 5pm helping with Tie-Dye – shirts Volunteers (lead by Kristin) – 5 volunteers  (snack provided plus a free 
Camp Free Shirt (while supplies last on Camp Shirt)! 

           	 Name                                                                    Cell# 

	 1. Robin  - Sunrise Lions Club  	 ____________________________

	 2. ________________________________        	 ____________________________

	 3. ________________________________        	 ____________________________

	 4. ________________________________        	 ____________________________

	 5. ________________________________        	 ____________________________

From: True Friends news@truefriends.org
Subject: The Latest and Greatest

Date: June 25, 2024 at 12:03 PM
To: 5m2newslettereditor@gmail.com

News & Notes
June 25, 2024

True Friends Annual Breakfast
 

Save the Date for our True Friends Annual Breakfast on October 1, 2024. Hear stories
from current participants and their families, enjoy a hot meal, and meet others in the
True Friends community.

We'd love for you to join us! RSVP will be available later this summer.
 

Happiness Shared Each Week
 

Stay connected with our social media
community to keep up with all the
thrilling highlights and memories from
our summer sessions. Dive into our
weekly photo gallery to revisit the most
memorable moments captured.

Engage with our posts, share your
cherished memories, and interact with
like-minded individuals who have a
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Scenes from the 106th
Lions International

Convention
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DG Lisa Kaufmann lionlisakaufmann@yahoo.com
1VDG Shermayne Cross shermayne.c@live.com
2VDG Chuck Toltzman circlethay@gmail.com

Lion Pam Koenen pkkoenen@gmail.com Lion Hilary Wickenhauser hwick97@gmail.com

Lion Sue Vos sue@vosconstruction.com Lion Ebenezer K. Howe III ekhowe@frontiernet.net
Lion Chuck Venske charles.venske@gmail.com

Zone 1 - Lion Bobby Paulson satnightcruise@yahoo.com
Zone 2 - Lion Don "Monkey" Wickenhauser lionmonkey67@gmail.com PDG Anna Wickenhauser lionannaw@gmail.com
Zone 3 - Lion Denny Hewitt dhewitt@truckcentercompanies.com Lion Rose Thies rthies001@gmail.com
Zone 4 - Lion Perry Mulcrone pmulcrone14@gmail.com
Zone 5 - Loin Kris Ziskovsky kkziskovsky@yahoo.com Lion Greg Fletcher fletch_55317@yahoo.com
Zone 6 - Lion Ros Ann Valdez rose.valdez3405@gmail.com Lion Colleen Fletcher cefletcher311@gmail.com
Zone 7 - Lion Margie Jacobson lionmargie11@gmail.com
Zone 8 - Lion Ebenezer K. Howe III ekhowe@frontiernet.net Lion Chuck Toltzman circlethay@gmail.com

Lion Debbie Trebiatowski debbie@preschoolplace.net

Lion Denise Treu denisewondera@yahoo.com
Lion Ruth Ann Marsh ramarshcoms@gmail.com Lion Mary Meyer mmeyer66@yahoo.com

Lion Steve Jobe jobedc@hotmail.com

PCC Brian Thies roseco@frontiernet.net

Lion Wanda Breimhorst wjbreim@comcast.net
PDG Eunice Rucks king70@froniernet.net PDG Kathleen Bleckeberg krpbleckeberg2525@gmail.com
Lion Rose Thies rthies001@gmail.com

Lion Wendy Goldsmith drwendy@goldsmitheye.com
Lion Penny Sinykin patti@bountifulbasketsfoodshelf.org Lion Hilary Wickenhauser hwick97@gmail.com

Lion Diane Hesse liondianehesse@gmail.com Lion Cindy Walters 5m2newslettereditor@gmail.com

Lion Rose Thies rthies001@gmail.com IPDG Christy Trutnau christy1135@gmail.com

The Foundation & Program Chairs welcome the opporrtunity to visit our 
Lions clubs. Please utilizes the email addresses below to reach out to them 
to arrange a club visit.
You can contact the DG team directly or by emailing: 

Project New Hope

Newsletterr Editor

MN Lions Vision Foundation

Leo Clubs

Liberty Day

LCIF

MidWinter Convention Co-Chairs

Global Extension Team

District Activities

Diatrct Hunger

Environmental

5M-2 District Cabinet 2024-2025

Constitution, ByLaws & Protocol

MN Lions Children's Cancer Foundation

MN Lions Diabetes Foundation

MN Lions Hearing Foundation

District Governor Team

Secretary

Treasurer

Zone Chairs

Can Do Canines

DG Lisa Kaufmann lionlisakaufmann@yahoo.com
1VDG Shermayne Cross shermayne.c@live.com
2VDG Chuck Toltzman circlethay@gmail.com

Lion Pam Koenen pkkoenen@gmail.com

Lion Sue Vos sue@vosconstruction.com

Zone 1 - Lion Bobby Paulson satnightcruise@yahoo.com
Zone 2 - Lion Don "Monkey" Wickenhauser lionmonkey67@gmail.com
Zone 3 - Lion Denny Hewitt dhewitt@truckcentercompanies.com
Zone 4 - Lion Perry Mulcrone pmulcrone14@gmail.com
Zone 5 - Loin Kris Ziskovsky kkziskovsky@yahoo.com
Zone 6 - Lion Rose Ann Valdez rose.valdez3405@gmail.com
Zone 7 - Lion Margie Jacobson lionmargie11@gmail.com
Zone 8 - Lion Ebenezer K. Howe III ekhowe@frontiernet.net

Lion Denise Treu denisewondera@yahoo.com
Lion Ruth Ann Marsh ramarshcoms@gmail.com

PCC Brian Thies roseco@frontiernet.net

PDG Eunice Rucks king70@froniernet.net
Lion Rose Thies rthies001@gmail.com

Lion Penny Sinykin patti@bountifulbasketsfoodshelf.org

Lion Diane Hesse liondianehesse@gmail.com

Lion Rose Thies rthies001@gmail.com
PDG Rick Wagener rrwags@embarqmail.com

PCC Glenn Kaufmann glenny98@hotmail.com
1VDG Shermayne Cross shermayne.c@live.com

PDG Joan Blank lionjoanblank@gmail.com

PCC Brian Theis roseco@frontiernet.net
2VDG Chuck Toltzman circlethay@gmail.com

Lion Julie Beckius jbeckius5@gmail.com

PDG Steve Wasserman lionsteve@charter.net

PDG Mike Vos mike@vosconstruction.com

PDG Harry Klenke harry.klenke@gmail.com
Lion Carol Oraskovich cro1547@yahoo.com

Global Service Team 

Journey for Service

Historian

KidSight

District Activities

District Hunger

Environmental

Global Leadership Team

Global Membership Approach Champion

Global Membership Team 

District Governor Team

Secretary

Treasurer

Zone Chairs

Can Do Canines

Constitution, ByLaws & Protocol

5M-2 District Cabinet 2024-2025

Global Extension Team

Lion Loretta Klenke lm.klenke@outlook.com
Lion Lori Kurtz lokurtz@yahoo.com

Lion Hilary Wickenhauser hwick97@gmail.com

Lion Ebenezer K. Howe III ekhowe@frontiernet.net
Lion Chuck Venske charles.venske@gmail.com

PDG Anna Wickenhauser lionannaw@gmail.com
Lion Rose Thies rthies001@gmail.com

Lion Greg Fletcher fletch_55317@yahoo.com
Lion Colleen Fletcher cefletcher311@gmail.com

Lion Chuck Toltzman circlethay@gmail.com
Lion Debbie Trebiatowski debbie@preschoolplace.net

Lion Mary Meyer mmeyer66@yahoo.com
Lion Steve Jobe jobedc@hotmail.com

Lion Wanda Breimhorst wjbreim@comcast.net
PDG Kathleen Bleckeberg krpbleckeberg2525@gmail.com

Lion Wendy Goldsmith drwendy@goldsmitheye.com
Lion Hilary Wickenhauser hwick97@gmail.com

Lion Cindy Walters 5m2newslettereditor@gmail.com

IPDG Christy Trutnau christy1135@gmail.com

Lion Meg Tibodeau megtibodeau@outlook.com
Lion Dave Sebesta dave_sebesta@hotmail.com

Lion Dave Williams davidmichaelwilliams@aol.com

Lion Emmy Koch emmykoch@hotmail.com

PDG Joan Blank lionjoanblank@gmail.com

Lion Todd Schansberg toddsch@comcast.net

Lion Jim Walters golfwithjim@gmail.com
Lion Cindy Walters cjwalters@me.com

Essay - PID Debra Wassermann liondebra@charter.net
Peace Poster - PDG Diana Kroells dianakroells@gmail.com
Peace Poster - Lion Tricia Gieseke trish.gieseke@gmail.com

Lion Deborah Koehnen debkoehnen@hotmail.com
Write-Off

Youth Outreach

Youth Exchange

Technology

T.EA.M. Sheehan Charitable Foundation

MN Lions Children's Cancer Foundation

MN Lions Diabetes Foundation

MN Lions Hearing Foundation

Special Olympics

Social Media

Public Relations & Marketing

Project New Hope

Newsletterr Editor

MN Lions Vision Foundation

Leader Dog

Leo Clubs

Liberty Day

LCIF

MidWinter Convention Co-Chairs
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Lions’, Leos’ Clubs News and Activities

Carver Lions
The Carver Lions had two events in June 2024. We had a 
number of members who participated in the Minnesota 
Lions Hearing Foundation DFeet walk at the Landscape 
Arboretum. Lion Dean was once again grill master during 
the event.

During our June member meeting we inducted our new 
officers. Thank you to our outgoing officers including Lion 
Bob (President) and Lion Cathy (Treasurer).

Brownton Lions
The Brownton Lions had a guest speaker, Jocelyn Buck-
entin from McLeod for Tomorrow. She explained how it 
works and the importance of this Group. Certificates were 
handed out to two new members; Kelcie Howe and Kris-
tina Howe. Jackie Pohlmier received her certificates and 
pins for bringing in new members.

We talked about Brownton Days, July 19 & 20. Meat raffle 

at the Brownton Bar & Grill with many activities through 
out the day. Come and join the fun.

Upcoming Corn Feed August 12th. Fire department will 
have their water hose game with the kids.

Held our yearly election. Jan Messner will remain Presi-
dent and Rich Pohlmier will be Vice President.
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Jordaness Lions
The community of Jordan hosted the State High School 
Baseball tournament in June. For the last many years, our 
club has been in charge of running the concession stand 
during the tournament. This is a really fun service project 
for us; working alongside other community groups/indi-
viduals and serving the visitors to the baseball park.

Each June, the Jordaness Lions take time to celebrate 
the year and celebrate with each other. We are a diverse 
group of women who came together under a shared 
passion for service and are now great friends, inside and 
outside of the club interactions!

We missed a few members who were not able to attend 
this meeting and we want to extend our gratitude for what 
they bring to the club too!

DG Christy inducted the new club 
officers for the 2024 - 2025 Lions 
year.

The Jordaness Lions Board created two new awards a few 
years ago to recognize members during our final member-
ship meeting of the fiscal year; “All About the Fun Award” 
and “Heart of the Pride Award”.

This year’s recipients, Lion Deb Peluso-Ayers received the 
“All About the Fun Award” and Lion Colleen Eischens 
received the “Heart of the Pride Award”! Club President, 
Lion Sue Hovland had the pleasure to present each very 
deserving Lion with the awards.

5M-2 Lions’ News Newsletter Deadline: 
15th of each month…

Submit your club events and Lions program articles to:
5M2newslettereditor@gmail.com

What are your clubs doing for Service? Share the NEWS!!

mailto:5m2newslettereditor@gmail.com
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Eagle Lake Lions
Recently the Eagle Lake Area Lions Club partnered with 
the City of Eagle Lake to purchase, distribute and plant 
trees in our community. We did this as part of the larger 
initiative in our Multiple District. 153 trees were pur-
chased, distributed and planted in our community!  Pic-
tured here on tree distribution day are Lions: Mark Venem, 
Mary Kaul, Sara Venem, Jeff Kaul, Angela Putnam, Jenni-
fer Bromeland, Bill Mauel, Kate Mauel. Also pictured is the 
City of Eagle Lake Climate Corp volunteer, Nathan Hyde.  

The Prior Lake 
Lions have 
been busy 
the past few 
months. The 
end of April 
the Prior Lake 
Lion’s com-
pleted our 
Highway clean 
up project on 
South Minne-
sota Highway 
13. No event-
ful fines this 
year.  

Prior Lake Lions
On June 1st, Prior Lake Lions attended the Defeat Hearing 
walk at the University of Minnesota Arboretum. Members 
enjoyed walking around the site taking in the beauty of 
the site. Our club was a Gold Sponsor of the event.

We have our six recipients chosen for the Prior Lake Lions 
scholarships to graduating seniors. We award scholarships 
to students whom may not receive the big scholarships 
but look for students whom are in need and will probably 
succeed in their future endeavors. Our club celebrates 
these winners by inviting them to our June dinner meeting 
with their parents for recognition by the club.

July 12th the Prior Lake Lions volunteer at the Lakefront 
Music Fest. We will be working the early shift on Friday 
evening, Rock and Roll night with Pat Benatar as headlin-
er. We will be scanning tickets at both admission gates. If 
you attend the Lakefront Music fest, please say hello to a 
fellow Lion.

In early May, we worked with the Prior 
Lake Savage Schools nursing staff com-
pleting Kidsight at St. Michaels Catholic 
Schools. 138 children were screened 
with 2 referrals.  Due to Covid in the past 
years, this was the first screening since 
4-5 years ago. 

We continue to collect plastic throughout the year. We 
have placed have 8 benches throughout Prior Lake the 
community.  We also sponsored 3 students with schol-
arships to Camp Sweet Life. According the Prior Lake 
Savage Schools nursing staff we have 9 total students 
attending the Camp this summer.
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Waconia Lions
On Saturday, May 18th the Waconia Lions club sold Con-
cessions at the Walk on Waconia with help from the Waco-
nia Dandy Lions. On June 7th and 8th the Waconia Lions 
sold concessions at the Waconia Rodeo. The Dandy Lions 
helped again by selling raffle tickets for the Lake Waconia 
Fireworks Association.

LeSueur Lions
On June 10th, the Le Sueur Lions held their highly anticipated 18th annual golf 
tournament at the beautiful Le Sueur Country Club. The event drew in 25 teams of 
passionate golfers, all eager to test their mettle on the course and enjoy a day of 

friendly competition. The weather could not have been 
better, providing the perfect backdrop for a day filled 
with golf, camaraderie, and community spirit. Many of 
the golfers brought their best game, leading to some 
remarkable scores and thrilling matches.The success of 
the tournament was made possible by the generosity of 
our sponsors, including 6 Gold sponsors and over 75 Hole 
sponsors, who contributed to the event’s prizes and raffle. 
Additional activities such as a putting tournament, won 
by Scott Axtell, skins, mulligan sales, and a raffle further 
added to the excitement of the day. In conclusion, it was 
a truly successful and enjoyable event for all who partici-
pated.



5M-2 Lions’ News	 July 2024	 Page 15	

LeSueur Lions continued…
On Thursday June 13th, the Le Sueur Lions Club joined 
forces with the Le Sueur Garden Club to focus on our 
pollinator garden at Jo Eagle Anderson park, which was 
adopted by the Lions early in 2020. Since adopting the 
park, the Lions have been working diligently to enhance 
its beauty and make it a welcoming space for visitors. The 
collaboration between the two clubs was an excellent op-
portunity to combine their efforts and create a pollinator 
garden that will thrive and benefit the local ecosystem.

Le Sueur’s Police Chief Pilar Stier attended our monthly meeting on June 18th, intro-
duced herself, and addressed any questions from the Lions Club. We appreciated her 
visit and look forward to working together in the future.  (Photo Right)

On June 22nd, despite the flooding, the Le Sueur Lions participated in the Giant Days 
kickoff by serving watermelon and engaging with numerous community members. The 
grand marshals were revealed to be Art and Barb Straub, who have a long history in ed-
ucation in the Le Sueur Henderson school district and continue to positively impact the 
community through their dedication to learning. Congratulations to the Straubs! (Photos 
Below)



Page	 July 2024	   5M-2 Lions’ News16

Midwinter
Convention 

Corner

Country Inn & Suites
Mankato, MN

International Guests:
ID Hans & Shari Neidhart
Pintow, KS

February 2025
Fri. 2/14 - Sun. 2/16

Planning 
Underway!

Victoria Lion Plan Major Club Expansion!
Excitement and energy is growing within the Victoria Lions 
Club. The club has set an aggressive goal of gaining 20 
new members this year. The initiative has been dubbed 
“Mission 20” which supports LCI’s “Mission 1.5” goal of 
growing from 1.4 million members to 1.5 million mem-
bers. 

Our club has many new membership drives planned 
including Purse & Yeti Bingo and a Bourbon Tasting event 
with our neighbors in the Chanhassen Lions Club. We are 
also trying something new by giving the public a chance 
to join us for our Roadside clean up event. We are hoping 
to give prospective members a volunteer opportunity and 
get a chance to check out our club. Another club favor-

ite is our Fall and Spring “Steak Night” where members 
invite a guest to enjoy an evening of camaraderie, grilled 
steaks and receive a great introduction to our club.   We 
also plan to recruit at events like our Lions Softball Tourna-
ment, Victoria Car show, Lions Fish Fry, Lions Golf Tourna-
ment, and many others. 

We created a friendly competition where members who 
sponsor new members can win some great prizes. We are 
off to an amazing start in our 1st month of the competi-
tion…we already have 12 new members! Special things 
are happening in Victoria!

Membership Drive at Victoria Car Show 			

Steak Night 
Membership 
Drive

Pat Murray, Steve 
Frederickson and 
new member Leah 
Zarns.




